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DATE: January 31, 2011

TO: All Prospective Bidders

SUBJECT: Response to Bidders’ Inquiries No. 3

Access Control/CCTV/Intrusion Alarm System for the Human
Services/Child Support Services/Health Services Departments
Placerville and South Lake Tahoe
(Contract No. PW 10-30566, CIP No. 90400)
ITEM NO. LOCATION,
PAGE OR
DRAWING DESCRIPTION OF CHANGE
NO.
3.01 TS-10 and TS | Question: How many access cards for each building
-11 and Plan | will be required?
Sheets
Answer: Please prepare your bid in accordance with
the plans and specifications and all addenda.

3.02 P-3R through | Question: What if | count a different number of

P-5R and C- | devices than those shown in the bid schedule?

10R through C-

12R Answer: Please prepare your bid in accordance with
the bid schedules included in Addendum No. 2.

3.03 N-1 Question: Can the bid opening be postponed?
Answer: No — funding deadlines will not permit an
extension to the bid period.

3.04 TS-11 Question: Some or all of the panic buttons notify law
enforcement and/or a central monitoring station. The
buttons also provide a local notification. Before going
to law enforcement, the notification must first be sent
to the central monitoring station.

Answer: See Addendum No.2. The term “emergency
responders’ includes the central monitoring station.

3.05 TS-14; revised Question: The plans for 3047 Briw do not show a

Plan sheets A | key pad, but one will be needed to arm/disarm the

2.1 and A3.1 intrusion detection system. The plans for 3057 Briw
show an existing key pad, but it will need fo be
replaced to arm/disarm the new intrusion detection
system.
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Answer: See the first paragraph and the first two
bulleted items under Section 4.4.1 "Requirements” on
TS-14. See also Addendum No. 2 for the revised

plans.

Holders who have already mailed their proposal can contact Janel Gifford at (email:
Janel.Gifford@edcgov.us) to arrange return of their proposal.

Inform all suppliers and subcontractors as necessary.

The DOT is sending this addendum only by posting on the following website:
http://iwww.edcgov.us/Government/DOT/Bids.aspx.

If you are not a Contract Documents Holder, but request a set of documents to bid
on this project, you must comply with the requirements of this addendum when

submitting your bid.

Responses to bidder inquiries, unless incorporated into formal addenda to the
contract, are not a part of the contract, and are provided for the bidder’s
convenience only. In some instances, the question and answer may represent
a summary of the matters discussed rather than a word-for-word recitation.
The availability or use of information provided in the responses to bidder
inquiries is not to be construed in any way as a waiver of the provisions of
Section 2-1.03, “Examination of Plans, Specifications, Contract, and Site of
Work,” of the Standard Specifications or any other provision of the contract,
the plans, Standard Specifications, or special provisions, nor to excuse the
contractor from full compliance with those contract requirements. Bidders are
cautioned that subsequent responses or contract addenda may affect or vary

a response previously given.

Sincerely,

Janel Gifford, PE
Supervising Civil Engineer
Office Engineer/Contract Services Unit




